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OFFICIAL MEMO (4th October 2021) 

 

M-Chassis Rule A19.10 
 

Following the receipt of a dispensation request from CMR in August for the upcoming 2021 NZRCA EP On-Road Nationals, the NZRCA 
executive have been doing some background work over the past 6 weeks in regards to rule A19.10.   

 

It is apparent that Ride have discontinued part number #26300 as specified in this rule and a dispensation request was received to allow 
an alternative brand and tire in is place for the 2021 NZRCA EP On-Road Nationals.  While this request was not unreasonable, it has also 
become apparent that the existing tire has been discontinued for some time and our member clubs were aware of this situation.  Despite 
this, there were no remits received for the 2021 NZRCA AGM from any club to update this part number or change to a different brand/tire 
altogether. 

 

On this basis, in the best interest of the class for the upcoming event, the NZRCA executive have decided the following tires will be allowed 
in the M-Chassis Class as temporary override to rule A19.10: 

• Ride Part No. #26300 

• Ride Part No. #24401 (MT36R) 

• Volante Part No. #VMI-PG024R5 

• Any Tamiya M-Chassis Tires 
 

This list applies only to the 2021 NZRCA EP On-Road Nationals for M-Chassis class.  

  

The NZRCA EP On-Road Technical officer is in the process of obtaining stock of the Ride Part No. #24401 (MT36R) to complete testing 
with the intention of updating the part number in rule A19.10 as per the NZRCA constitution item 8.1d.   

 

If you have any issues with the above, please contact one of the following: 

 Darryl Maslin; EP On-Road Technical Officer – dmaslin@outlook.co.nz – 021 215 3397   

Matthew Banks; NZRCA President/HSE Officer – matthew@buildmaster.co.nz – 021 388 813 

  

 

Kind regards 

 

2021 / 2022 NZRCA Executive 
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